
Thursday, April 3, 2008
Dear Support Team,

Praise the Lord! I received my Nigerian visa. I have been asked to speak at several Bible schools and 
to minister to a group of pastors on godly living. It has been my burden to pray for revival around the 
world, and I see this as an opportunity for God to refresh those serving the Lord in full-time service. 
Last year in Malawi I discovered how shallow the teaching of God’s Word was. I suspect that with 

more training schools that the situation is not as 
serious in Nigeria. On a positive note I am really 
looking forward to God giving these men a vi-
sion of being godly–so close to God that they 
have His heart and live like their Heavenly Fa-
ther.

Building up the character of men in the ministry 
is of high importance. Just think of the pain and consequences that happen when one pastor falls into 
sin. Without a vision for godly character, men seek for other things to live for. We will need your 
prayers. (Start praying now for these pastors!). We do not want just messages but life transformation. 
This is what we seek from the Lord. 

I almost went to Nigeria last year. In the 
end, I did not go at the request of the Bible 
school coordinator. It was during elections 
and the political scene can turn ugly 
quickly. We remember all too clearly how a 
good country like Kenya could turn into a 
horrible bloodbath over election issues.  
Although I will not be there very long, I 
have a busy schedule. Each morning at 8 
am I will be in a different Bible School. 
Then I will return to the main venue for a 
series of meetings on The Godly Man.

I will fly into Lagos and stay largely in Be-
nin City close to the Gulf of Guinea (see 
middle /bottom of map). In the evening I 
will speak to pastors again but then in the 
villages. Rev. Godstime (see picture above 
on right) will be coordinating these meetings. He is a busy man trying to pull in as many resources  as 
he can for the sake of the Gospel in Nigeria. For example, he will tell you on his website how he is col-
lecting used Bibles and Christian books, fixing them up and distributing them to those who want and 
need them. They speak English in Nigeria. 

“Our goal is to distribute 100,000 Bibles into the hands of 100,000 people 
who are without Bibles. By the end of October 2008.” (Rev. Godstime)

http://spreadthewordministries.org/
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They do not care what shape the Bibles are in. The people do not have money for Bibles, but they can 
repair them. You have to pay for shipping but sounds 
like a good project for a church or a youth group. 

They have asked me for Christian training materials. 
This is the problem. In India, printing prices are low. 
We can do much more with less. In Africa they lack 
resources so these materials are expensive even if 
produced there. For the most part, they do not have 
computers and printers (and the supplies) so it is 
not easy to download and print. BFF is contributing 
contributing 100 copies of The Godly Man. Even 
this would have been prohibitively expensive if I did 
not reduce the book down from over 500 pages to 
over 300.

The lack of good training materials is a problem in 
many parts of the developing world where the 
church is actively growing. I will share more at an-
other time, but I am seeking wisdom from the Lord on 
how to supply Christian leader training centers with mini-printing stations: a place they can print out 
the copies they need for their ministry training programs. Although I send Cds and Dvds overseas, 
costs go up dramatically for heavier printed materials.

Praise
• Nigerian visa secured

• Schedule worked out

• Some preparation done

• Tickets arranged (May 3rd to 12th)

• Contributed 100 Godly Man manuals

Pray
• Much more preparation needed for these messages

• Stir the hearts of these men for godliness

• Financial provision for $3,800. None in so far.

• Protection of my family

• Good health

Thanks so much for joining in with me in the building up 
of God’s kingdom around the world!

Rev. Paul J. Bucknell, President
Biblical Foundations for Freedom

www.foundationsforfreedom.net

Email: info@foundationsforfreedom.net 
Phone: (412) 761-3508

3276 Bainton St., Pittsburgh, PA 15212  USA

STM Financial Costs

Travel ~ 
 $2,000.
Books ~
 $1,200.
Misc.
 ~
 $   600.
Total needed
$3,800

If you would like to contribute to 
this Nigerian trip or other short 
term mission trips, mark your con-
tribution ‘STM.’ 

Send it by check, direct from 
bank, or otherwise. We have 
changed the giving process from 
last year. Please give directly to 
BFF (or through church).  We can 
supply tax deductible receipts at 
the end of the year if directly 
given to BFF. What is marked as 
STM is only used for these mis-
sion trips. 

Subscribe or unsubscribe to BFF Prayer 

Pastor Godstime’s Bible School

http://www.foundationsforfreedom.net/cgi-bin/dada/mail.cgi
http://www.foundationsforfreedom.net/cgi-bin/dada/mail.cgi

